President: Mr Ibrahim Ismail Bolaji MBBS, PGCME, FRCPI, FRCOG, MD, LLM

Email: president@mansag.org

Secretary: Dr Chris Agbo MBBS, FWACP, FHEA, MRCP, FACadMED, MSc (Med Ed)

Email: secretary@mansag.org

Registered address

MANSAG

Kemp House

152 - 160 City Road

London

EC1V 2NX

United Kingdom

7th July 2020

Dear members,

Re: MANSAG Relief Fund to support PLAB stranded doctors

This is to update you all with the outcome of our fundraising efforts to support our colleagues and fellow Nigerians who have been stranded in the UK since March 2020 due to the pandemic. PLAB 2 dates scheduled for March 2020 were cancelled and it is not clear when they will be held again.

Thank you so much for the support and generous donations.

We raised £3959.67 from 73 supporters.

The funds have been distributed to 17 doctors, with details awaited for 2 more. We remain in contact with all the doctors and will continue to support them in whatever way we are able to and aim to offer educational resources and mentoring where needed.

This is a big thank you for your generous support and here are some words from some of the grateful recipients:

- 1. "Thank you very much for your assistance during these difficult times. God continue to bless you all at MANSAG and make your paths shine brighter."
- 2. "I'll like to express my profound gratitude @ your organization's kind and compassionate gesture. This further solidifies our trust and promotes a sense of brotherhood amongst us doctors abroad. Hopefully I'll get a chance to make a difference in the future through this great organization."
- 3. "I am writing to appreciate you for the support that was rendered this morning. Words will fail to express how elated and delighted I am by this gesture."
- 4. "It is with great pleasure and a heart full of gratitude that I write you today. Thank you for the palpable display of the kindred spirit, being more awed by the fact that you may never have seen me in person before. God bless you, the entire team and everyone else whose financial and moral support aided the process to fruition. For your ability, I thank you again, but for your availability, I thank you more".

Yours sincerely

Oye Juzue
Dr Oge Ilozue
Welfare Secretary
www.mansag.org